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Unlocking potential through empowerment 

Langley Park School for Girls 

Newsletter 
A message from the Headteacher  

Dr Anne Hudson  

Dear Families, 
 
Spring is here already and we are noticing the snowdrops and 
crocuses in our school garden. I am sure you will enjoy  
reading about the achievements of both of the gardening club 
and the budding horticulturalists and concerned  
environmentalists in 9SH.  
 
You will also be aware that the media is full of news about the 
funding challenges facing schools. Bromley schools, particularly 
secondary schools, do not stand to gain from the governmentôs 
new funding formula. We also continue to face increasing 
costs, particularly staffing costs, which have risen by over 5% 
per annum due to increased óon costsô ï factors such as  
pension contributions, and national insurance. In recent years 
we have balanced our budget through very careful  
management and reducing spending on any resources other 
than staff. This is now not sufficient to break even, and we 
have to make some very difficult decisions about the  
curriculum and staffing. We know that other schools all over 
the country are meeting these challenges with quite radical 
measures like four day weeks and staff redundancies. For over 
six years now, our school has had no significant reserves to 
cushion it from a deficit. This is a situation we inherited, and 
one we have had to address through some restructuring. This 
year, anticipating over £128,000 reduction in our allocated 
funding for 2017-18 and further real terms cuts to our funding, 
we have again had to review our curriculum and consider  
further restructuring. I will be writing to you to explain the  
implications of this in due course. In the meantime, any  
financial support or assistance you can offer is incredibly  
helpful. We are very grateful to those families who have paid 
into the school fund, and would like to urge those who have 
not done so please to contribute.  
 
In this situation, the work of the new re -launched PTA is  
absolutely crucial. As is explained in this newsletter, our  
wonderful PTA has raised over £16,000 to supplement school 
funding in the past year. It is striving to raise more. I hope you 
will support all its energetic efforts this end, particularly the 
events it organises. 
 
Best wishes, 
 
 
 
Dr Anne Hudson 
Headteacher 

ARMADA  CUP 
DIVING   

COMPETITION   

Congratulations to Evie and Florence for  
reaching the finals for the 1m, 3m and Platform 
at the Armada Cup Diving competition held in 
Plymouth on Saturday 11th February 2017. 
 
Evie secured gold for the 1m and silver for the 
3m. She just missed out on the bronze for the 
Platform coming fourth.  
 
Florence successfully achieved a gold in both the 
3m and Platform. She came sixth in the 1m. 
 
We would like to congratulate both girls on their 
success and wish them luck in any future  
competition. 
 
Keep up the good work! 
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Last Saturday 21 st  January  FAD launched the 2017 FAD Fashion Futures at the V&A. Over 60 young 
people from Greater London and the surrounding areas came together at the V&Aôs Grand Lecture 
Hall to start this yearôs course. Amongst the 60 attendees were four students from LPGS  
(Ayo Joseph, Maija Carr, Patience Murapa and Issy Daniels).  

The programme will require the girls to give up 11  
Saturdays in their own time and to attend at multiple half 
term workshops before seeing if they have made the finals. 
(Last year two of our girls made it to the finals!)  
 
The theme for 2017 is 'Tastemakers_Europe'. Students will 
be expected to take inspiration from European artists, and 
then inject some of this into new, original creations. This 
could be in the form of shape, colour and texture.  
 
After meeting some recent FAD graduates the FF 2017  
cohort ventured into the European galleries for the  
afternoon to explore, research, sketch and gather ideas and 

inspiration. This all-important task will form the creative 
backbone of their designs, which they will bring to life over 
the course of the next 11 weeks culminating in the creation 
of their own outfit.  
 
Congratulations, yet again, to the textiles team for inspiring 
their students to give up so much of their own time. We 
wish Ayo, Maija, Patience and Issy the best of luck! 
 
The competition can be followed @FADCharity 
 

MS H JEDLINSKA  
HEAD OF TEXTILES  

ò 
Maggie explained to us about where she began her career and what  
challenges she overcame. It was very informative and gave me an insight 
into a possible career  NICOLE  KOSLOV 

ò 
I found this talk very interesting and it gave me a good idea of how 
to get into the costume design industry and what sort of things it can 
lead to KATIE  HAMILTON  

FAD FASHION  FUTURES 

A LEVEL TEXTILES 

ò 
Maggie showed where her work was in TV shows which was very 
inspiring as it involved different time periods which was useful 
knowledge JULIA  GLANFIELD  

ò 
It was very interesting to hear what Maggie Cooke had to say and I was 
surprised at how quickly her garments had to be created and the detail 
and recycling which had gone into them DANIELA  BOWCARIWSKA  

Four students showed real motivation for the subject, independently attending the Textile Instituteôs 
evening  Roy Godden Lecture at the Royal College of Art on Wednesday18 th  January. The lecture was  
given by costumier Maggie Cooke. Some of the textile students are interested in pursuing careers in  
costume so this opportunity was very relevant. Students attending made the following comments:  

https://www.instagram.com/fadcharity/
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JOSEY I NSPIRES  FASHION , TEXTILE  & A RT STUDENTS 

On the 8 th  December 36 Year 12 and Year 13 Fashion, Textile and Art students following both A 
Level and BTEC courses were invited to attend a talk and presentation of work by practicing  
textiles designer and artist Josey Florence Mendez . 

MOLLIE  ALLUM  

I just wanted to thank you for the opportunity to meet Josey 
yesterday and hear about her course and all the amazing  
opportunities sheôs had since! I am hoping to do a  
foundation diploma next year and then go onto a degree in 
Fashion Illustration so I found the talk particularly  
interesting in terms of the fashion aspect and found all her 
work on display so inspiring. 
 

PATIENCE  MURAPA 
I was very fascinated by how Joseyôs work evolved over her 
years at university. I admire the embroidery used on PVC 
and hope to apply her technique to my future garment. Itôs  
amazing how someone who inspired her she is now  
co-operating and working with. She made me realise that 
there is more to fashion and textiles that just designing and 
pattern cutting.  
 

The aim was to introduce the students to multi media work 
together with future educational and career pathways. Joseyôs 
inspiring, diverse work which includes unusual materials,  
embroidery, stop animation, photography and film allowed  
students to widen their vision of where their own work could 
lead. After her presentation she discussed possible University 
courses with several students. She is currently working with 
the designer who she found inspiring, as well as for Hand and 
Lock.  More can be found out about her work on her website 
Josey Florence Mendez - wixsite.com. 
 
The student feedback was incredibly positive, some examples 
are included below. 
 

I SABELLA TAMBINI  
I was very unsure about whether to do a foundation course 
or not and found her talk very inspiring and helpful and am 
now looking into the different courses that I might be able to 
do. 

http://josey-mendez.wixsite.com/joseymendez
http://josey-mendez.wixsite.com/joseymendez
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You might have 
been mistaken for 
thinking there had 
been a major  
accident at LPGS 
this term as many 
Year 7s went home 
wearing bandages 
and slings. In fact, 
it was "Fake 
Wounds" week in 
Science Club! First 
we learnt about the 
different techniques 
that film makers can 
use to create fake 
injuries. Next we 
made our own  
injuries using  
materials as diverse 
as lipstick,  
cornflakes, gelatine 
and mustard!   
Finally we added 
bandages and slings 
to partially cover 
the wounds.  Some 
of the injuries were 
so convincing that a 
few parents wanted 
to take girls to 
A&E! Well done to 
Science Club for 
creating such  
realistic injuries.�� 

FAKE WOUNDS WEEK AT SCIENCE CLUB 


